
Public Works and Public Safety Committee 
Meeting Minutes 
January 16, 2024 

The Clerk called the meeting to order at 7:33 p.m.   
The Clerk called the roll. 
Present: Councillors Dunn, Durkee, Katz, LaFauci and LeBlanc.  
Absent: None.  
 
The Clerk asked for nominations for the Chair of the Public Works & Public Safety Committee 
for 2024. 
Councillor LaFauci spoke and nominated Randy LeBlanc as Chair of the Committee. With no 
other nominations Councillor Dunn moved to close the nominations.  
The Clerk called the roll and Councillors stated by name who they wished to vote for as the Chair. 
Councillor Dunn: Randy LeBlanc 
Councillor Durkee: Randy LeBlanc  
Councillor Katz: Randy LeBlanc 
Councillor LaFauci: Randy LeBlanc 
Councillor LeBlanc: Randy LeBlanc  
By a vote of 5 in favor of Randy Leblanc, Councillor LeBlanc was voted as the Chair of PW&PS 
for 2024. 
Chairman LeBlanc resumed the Chair.   
Chairman LeBlanc relinquished the chair to Councillor LaFauci.  Councilor LeBlanc moved to 
take the Traffic Resolution for Linden & Beaver off of the table. The minutes were approved by a 
voice vote. Councillor LeBlanc made a request to ask the Traffic Engineer to send an updated 
map of Linden Street plan. On the motion Chair Pro Tem LaFauci asked to add the Forest St. slip 
line update & paint line review. The motion was approved by a voice vote.  
Councillor LeBlanc moved to table the matter. The motion was approved by a voice vote.  
Councillor LaFauci relinquished the chair back to Councillor LeBlanc.  
 
Councillor Katz moved to take the Traffic Mitigation at Entry Points Resolution off of the table.  
The motion was approved by a voice vote. Councillor Katz gave an update of the resolution.  It 
will be in front of the Traffic Commission on Thursday January 18th and a speed study will be 
done. Councillor Katz moved to place matter back on the table.  The motion was approved by a 
voice vote. 
 
With no further matters Councillor LaFauci moved to adjourn.   
Chairman LeBlanc declared the meeting adjourned at 7:39p.m.   
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Kara Wilson, Assistant City Clerk  
January 24, 2024 


